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October 12, 2013 
 
Mr. Josh Kern 
Receiver 
Options Charter School 
1375 E St NE 
Washington, DC 20002 
 
Dear Mr. Kern, 
 
The Commissioners of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A thank Options Charter 
School for its removal of their recently built fence which had enclosed a Department of 
Parks and Recreation basketball court located immediately adjacent to the School. 
 
The Commission voted to offer these thanks unanimously, 5-0. The vote took place at our 
regularly scheduled publicly announced1 monthly meeting with a quorum present 
 
The Commission specifically requests that Options consult with us before future changes are 
made respecting public access, transportation, and security issues. We represent the sur-
rounding community and, as the name of our Commission makes plain, we expect to be con-
sulted in these matters. 
 
I  am  the  ANC’s  primary  contact  for  this  matter, and can be reached at Da-
vid.Holmes@anc.dc.gov. In my absence, Elizabeth Nelson, Chair of our Community Out-
reach Committee, will act for the ANC. The Commissioner in whose District Options is lo-
cated is Jay Williams. His email is williamsANC6a05@gmail.com. 
 
 On behalf of the Commission, 

 
David Holmes 
Chair 
                                            
1 ANC 6A advertises its meetings through the use of our Announce-6A email distribution list, on our website, 
through the ANC6A and NewHillEast listservs, and in the Hill Rag. 


